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Our Ref: SSD-9835-PA-115 
Stephanie Ballango 
Director 
Consultant to Infrastructure NSW 
P.O. Box R220 
Royal Exchange, NSW 1225 
 
 
16 June 2022 
 
Dear Ms Ballango, 
 

Sydney Football Stadium Redevelopment – Stage 2 (SSD-9835) 
Final Post-Excavation Report (Historic Archaeology), Condition C31 

 
I refer to the final Post-Excavation Report (Historical Archaeology) submitted to the Planning 
Secretary in accordance with condition C31 of the project Development Consent (SSD-9835).  
 
I note that the final post excavation report: 

• has been reviewed by Infrastructure NSW and no issues have been identified; 

• identifies that the major archaeological find was two sandstone walls which are of local 
significance and remain ‘in situ’; 

• specifies that no other significant archaeological deposits were found and, therefore, no 
artefacts were recovered; and  

• has been submitted to the Department at the completion of the archaeological program.  
 
Accordingly, I acknowledge receipt of the Post-Excavation Report, dated April 2022, for the 
Department’s information under condition C31 of SSD-9835. 
 
I remind you to submit a copy of the final report to NSW Heritage and the City of Sydney Council 
local studies library, if already not done so, and place the final report on the project website at 
the earliest opportunity.  
 
If you have any questions or wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Tom Scoble at 
Thomas.scoble@dpie.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely  

 
Dominic Crinnion 
Acting Director 
Infrastructure Management 

As nominee of the Planning Secretary 
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